
CMBA MEETING MINUTES 
JUNE 2023 GENERAL MEETING 

DATE | TIME 06/07/2023 5:35PM MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY Bill Griffiths 

IN ATTENDANCE 

Bill Griffiths, Kristin Douglas, Matt Stearns, Natalie Stansbury, Melissa Stanek, & Lynne DiGennaro, 

SECRETARY’S REPORT – KRISTIN DOUGLAS 

April meeting minutes were approved.  Kristin discussed meeting to update the bylaws.  Plan to go over them after our 
August executive team meeting.  Kristin asked if we want to continue having a CMBA table at open houses.  It was 
decided that we will continue this practice.  Kristin discussed plans for creating a table runner banner which includes our 
logo and buying 3 black tablecloths with a total cost somewhere around $75.  This idea was supported by those present.   

We thanked Bill for his service as CMBA president this year and wished him well in future endeavors.   

TREASURER’S REPORT- LYNNE DIGENNARO 

Lynne provided copies of the budget and reviewed it. We still need to pay out our senior scholarships and banquet costs.  
Lynne explained that the cash earned from the first two March concerts was used to buy the pizzas for All County.  We 
brought in about $4K for concessions (-cost of inventory) = about $2500 profit.  The treasury report was accepted.  We 
again discussed raising the cost of concession items for next year.  Candy/food would go up to $2 an item.  Gatorade may 
also go up to $2.  Water will likely stay at $1 a bottle. 

VICE PRESIDENT – NATALIE STANSBURY 

Natalie shared that the golf tournament was a huge success.  We brought in over $4000.  This is our most profitable 
fundraiser by far.  We’ve held this event for 6 years and plan to continue.  Participants seem to enjoy it.  There is a bill for 
golf balls and tees.   

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – BILL GRIFFITHS 

Bill discussed the scholarships that CMBA will pay out.  One will be announced at the awards banquet.  Three others will 
be announced at graduation.  Mr. Stearns shared that we now have 2 applications for band camp sponsorship.  We 
generally pay up to 25% of the tuition.  This year’s tuition is $380.  Mr. Stearns explained that Lisa ordered the banquet 
flowers, and the cost is about $150 to $200. 

The officers for next year were announced – all received between 22 and 23 votes.  No one voted for “other” or wrote in 
any names.  President – Kristin Douglas, Vice President – Natalie Stansbury, Treasurer – Lynne DiGennaro, and Secretary 
– Jennifer Keville. 

 

MUSIC DIRECTOR’S REPORT – MATT STEARNS 
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Mr. Stearns thanked CMBA for sponsoring the Dear Evan Hansen event and for paying for the musical projector rental.  
He also thanked the association for all our support this year. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Melissa shared some options for musical performances including Downbeat and Symphoria – will need to look into costs.  
Kristin shared that she will email members to invite folks whose students are graduating to unsubscribe to our mailing 
list. 

Motion to adjourn was made at 6:35p.  August executive meeting date to be determined. 


